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Academic Affairs Committee Report
January 30, 2017
The Academic Affairs Committee met on Thursday, December 8, 2016 at 1 pm.  Members of the committee consist of Dr. Miriam Cohen (Committee Chair), Mr. Matt Koblick, and Mr. Joel Manwarren (Director of Academic Affairs), all of whom were present at this meeting.  Mr. J.J. Lewis, President & CEO, serves as an ex-officio member and Mr. Miguel Aguilar, Executive Assistant to the CEO, serves as secretary, both of whom were also present at this meeting.
Mr. Lewis provided highlights from the Staff Report (the entire Staff Report can be found online, in our Academic Affairs Committee Meeting Packet):

Class of 2017

Graduation dates have been secured for the Class of 2017.  Save the Date!

Thursday, June 8: Sonoma State University, Rohnert Park

Friday, June 9: Fresno State University, Fresno

Monday, June 12: Sunset Hills Country Club, Thousand Oaks

Tuesday, June 13: San Diego State University, San Diego
i-Ready Diagnostic Testing

Mid-year i-Ready testing is scheduled.  Track A scholars in grades 6-12 will test January 26-29th; all K-5 scholars and Track B scholars in grades 6-12 will test February 7th-10th; and Track C scholars in grades 6-12 will test March 7th-10th.  

“Success Academy” Celebration Ceremony
This virtual celebration will be held Friday December ,16th at 1 pm.  40 scholars have participated in this 6-week intervention program, designed for scholars categorized as Tier 2.  Scholars will be rewarded and recognized based on their academic growth as measured through our i-Ready diagnostic tool.  The next 6-week session will begin in January.  

Mr. Lewis introduced Ms. Ellie Watkins, the Special Education Manager, to walk the committee through a Special Education Department overview presentation.  Ms. Watkins shared the department’s procedures, along with a snapshot of the current scholar profile served by her team.  She also shared information on accommodations and modifications.  A review of the CHIME Institute training was also provided, with a focus on Universal Design for Learning (UDL).
Mr. Lewis walked the committee through the 9th Grade Math Placement Track B Checkpoint Update, which was prepared by Debra Stephan, Counseling Services Manager.  The Counseling Services Department performed the 30-day checkpoint for our 9th grade scholars per our 9th Grade Math Placement Policy.  The checkpoint resulted in zero scholar course level changes.
The meeting adjourned at 1:42 pm.  The next Academic Affairs Committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 9th starting at 1 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dr. Miriam Cohen
Board Secretary & 

Academic Affairs

 Committee Chair
